

Dear HSFF Members,

Another year in the history of Santa Fe and the Historic Santa Fe Foundation. A year not without its challenges, but certainly not without numerous rewards. I find it difficult to look back when we are focused forward, so rather than detail what we have accomplished in 2016 let us look at a bit of what we are planning for the new year. Never underestimate the power of momentum. The photo yearbook in this issue will give you a fun look at 2016.

As we continue work on organizing, taking inventory, and managing our archives we are looking to expand our office space into the adjacent apartment that normally houses our summer intern. The room will become a research and reading room for those who utilize our archives for their work. That necessitates finding housing for our intern elsewhere, with associated costs. We are also launching, as you read this, our new website which is much more user friendly, visual, useful, and elegant. All the properties, owned by HSFF or on the Register of Resources Worthy of Preservation, are prominently placed on the site with photos, in-depth descriptions

and information. We will be adding a map to the site that locates all the properties for a good tour, or tours, given the growing number of Registered Properties. All eZines since we started publishing, all Newsletters of the past two and a half years, are shown on the site by their cover, with a click through to a download of the specific publication. We continue and expand our Salon El Zaguán lecture series monthly in 2017 and have scheduled our monthly art and history exhibitions for the coming year. We will continue our outreach and partnering with entities and organizations in the area of like mind and mission - OSFA, Santa Fe HPD, New Mexico HPD under the guidance of Jeff Pappas, the NPS National Trails Intermountain Region and Cultural Resources Specialist Mike Taylor, businesses and property owners. This last group, owners of historic homes and buildings, leads us to announce the expansion of our Stewards Group; a special membership at the Foundation that has access to four special events within a twelve month period. Tour, cocktails and food, and a short lecture within a special historic private home or building, significant for its history, architecture, builder, owner, or in some cases, all of the above. This is a small group of folks deeply interested in the history of our area, and the role individuals have played in making that history. You are

welcome to call us and discuss this special membership.



So we look ahead a very short space and time into 2017 and ask that in the waning days of this year you consider helping us expand our vision with your membership renewal, donation or contribution to this wonderful organization. Our staff, our Board of Directors and I wish you a wonderful holiday season in this very special place on earth.

Sincerely,

Pete Warzel, HSFF Executive Director

Historic Santa Fe Foundation

545 Canyon Road, Suite 2 Santa Fe NM 87501 505.983.2567 info@historicsantafe.org historicsantafe.org

Staff

Pete Warzel, Director Jacqueline Hill, Office Manager Mara Saxer, Preservation Specialist Melanie McWhorter, Development Associate Bobby Wilson, Restoration Specialist

Board of Directors Executive Board

Alan "Mac" Watson, Chair Tim Maxwell, Vice-Chair Linda Tigges, Secretary Mark French, Treasurer Ken Stilwell, At-Large

Board Directors

Ra Patterson Barbara Felix Margo Cutler Michael Dale

Honorary Member

John Pen La Farge President, Old Santa Fe Association





Our Mission

is to preserve, protect, and promote the historic properties and diverse cultural heritage of the Santa Fe area and to educate the public about Santa Fe's history and the importance of preservation.

Historic Santa Fe Foundation

is a nonprofit organization located in Santa Fe, New Mexico. Our foundation connects the community of Northern New Mexico with the voices and personalities who have created the city and place of Santa Fe.

2017 HSFF Membership

\$15 students, \$35 individuals, \$60 household Members are invited to our monthly members-only salon talks and receive an invitation to our annual June membership meeting in the El

Zaguán Garden, an option to purchase discounted Mother's Day Tour tickets, three printed newsletters annually, and our monthly eZine.

Call the office for a membership application. Find more information about continued giving, membership or sign up for our newsletters at historicsantafe. org.

historicsantafe.org facebook.com/historicsantafefoundation instagram.com/historicsantafefoundation

2016 in Review: A Year in **Pictures**























Row 1: El Zaguán, HSFF Annual Membership Meeting
Row 2: Mara Saxer hangs her work at HSFF Staff Show, pumpkin in El Zaguán entryway, Alyssia Abbott speaks at
Salon El Zaguán on forgotten cemeteries of Santa Fe
Row 3: Stewards event at Gustave Baumann House, Garcia House under construction, Christopher Watson &

Nicola Heindl at Baumann Stewards event

Row 4: Refreshments at Baumann Stewards event, finished Garcia House adobe restoration, Gary Denmark hangs work at El Zaguán





















Row 1: St. John's College/La Fonda on the Plaza opening, dome of Bataan Memorial Building on Mother's Day Tour, 2016 Mother's Day Tour at the "Oldest" House
Row 2: Intern Alaa Eddin Arar repairs wall at El Zaguán, new upholstery on the El Zaguán portal created by Jacqueline & Mara
Row 3: Bobby Wilson and Mara Saxer at Stewards event at Vigil House, Mother's Day Tour sign, Mike Laposata working in HSFF archives
Row 4: Bobby Wilson mud plasters Vigil House wall, Mac Watson & Michael Taylor at Vigil Stewards event

Historic Santa Fe Foundation -- Winter 2016-2017























the annual garden meeting

Row 2: Mara in workshop, peacock at Las Acequias during Stewards event, Mara leads tour of El Zaguán

Row 3: Willard Clark exhibition opening, Janet Hirons leads tour of garden, plaquing ceremony at St. John's College

Row 4: Conure visitor at El Zaguán, Steward meeting at Vigil House, installation view from Agua Fría exhibition





















Row 1: Bobby Wilson with Agua Fría Village artifact, St. John's College and La Fonda on the Plaza exhibition opening, Ana Pacheco Salon El Zaguán lecture
Row 2: Pete Warzel, Mac Watson and Jake Barrow at San Miguel Chapel Salon, Staff and Board evaluating Garcia House during renovation
Row 3: Mac Watson & Catherine Colby at her Salon, Melanie McWhorter at the annual meeting, Pete Warzel,
Denise Warzel and Alaa Eddin at the annual members meeting

Row 4: Hana Crawford at Agua Fría Village opening, wet-plate photograph by Gustavo Castilla from ANNA show















Row 1: Jake Barrow of Cornerstones speaks to HSFF members at San Miguel Chapel, San Miguel Chapel's tower Row 2: El Zaguán artist resident Dominic Cappello; Karl and Susan Horn at Stewards meeting; HSFF Board member Ken Stilwell with Pete Warzel at Baumann Stewards event; Nyla, Lissa and Janet of SF Master Gardeners Association; El Zaguán artist resident Max-Carlos Martinez

Historic Santa Fe Foundation End of Year Giving

Ways to Donate

- Return the enclosed envelope with your check
 - Online at historicsantafe.org/join-give
 - In-person: 545 Canyon Road, Suite 2
 - By Phone: 505.983.2567

All these wonderful moments can only happen WITH YOU

historicsantafe.org/join-give

545 Canyon Road, Suite 2, Santa Fe NM 87501

Phone (505) 983-2567 info@HistoricSantaFe.org www.HistoricSantaFe.org

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED

NONPROFIT ORG
US POSTAGE PAID
PERMIT #230
SANTA FE, NM



Historic Santa Fe Foundation thanks **Dave Feldt** for his support this

printed newsletter

Dave Feldt, Associate
Broker at Santa Fe Properties
Dave@DaveFeldt.com
c: 505.690.5162
o: 505.982.4466

Historic Santa Fe Foundation thanks the following people for their help and support during the 2016:

Becky Touchett, Natalie Bokum, Willow Powers, Conci Bokum, Steven Moffson, John Murphey, Bill Banowsky, Susan Horn, Michael Romero Taylor, Jeff Pappas, David Rasch, Brad Perkins, Nancy Wirth, Patrick Christopher & Gary Denmark, Robin & Meade Martin, Jim Baker & Victoria Addison, Ana Pacheco, Catherine Colby, Andrew Wulf, Bob Bell, Anna Heininger, Maurice Dixon, Alyssa Abbott, Dominic Cappello, Anna Yarrow, Max-Carlos Martinez, Carolyn Riman, Anna Heininger, Linda Churchill, William Mee, David L. Witt, Violet Crown Cinema and the staff and volunteers of newly registered properties – St. John's College, The Church of the Holy Faith, San José Hall and La Fonda on the Plaza – and all our members and supporters. This list is exhaustive and we would not be able to do it without these people and many more not listed here. Thanks!

Wishing us all a happy 2017.

More information on the foundation and its programs, visit historicsantafe.org